
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Urgent Safety Notice 
Inspection of the height adjuster and fit of the counter nut  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Re:    FREI AG height-adjustable training table 
 

 

From:  FREI AG Aktive Reha-Systeme, Am Fischerrain 8, 79199 Kirchzarten, Germany 
 

 

Target group: Owners, operators and distributors of the height adjustable training table 
 
 
 

Identification of the affected medical devices: 

FREI AG portable and height adjustable training table – article number: 
 

 

6.5550.60 

6.5550.70 

6.5550.71 

6.5550.71a 

6.5550.72 
 
 
 

Description of the problem including the determined cause: 

The products have 2 casters on one side and 2 height adjusters on the other side. The height 

adjusters have to be countered, otherwise they can come unscrewed, fall off or collapse. 

Unsecured height adjusters can lead to considerable injuries. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Max. 20 mm between the top of the 

height adjuster and the round pipe 
 
 

Height adjuster 

Counter nut DIN 439 M10 
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What steps have to be taken by the addressee? 

First check whether the counter nut is still installed. As the second step, please check the distance 

from the top of the height adjuster to the round pipe (max. 20 mm). As the third step, please use a 

size 17 open-ended spanner to check whether the height adjuster counter nut is tight. Viewed from 

above, countering is carried out counter-clockwise. Adjust the training table horizontally with the 

height adjusters on a level floor and tighten the counter nuts in this position. 

 
If the counter nuts are missing, please request replacements from our contact person below, 

specifying the number of training tables. In case of a problem with the training device, please do 

not continue using it and contact us. We are happy to assist you with any questions regarding this 

measure. 

 
Dissemination of the information provided here: 

Please ensure that all users of the height adjustable training table and other persons who need to 

be informed in your organisation are advised of this urgent safety notice. If you have transferred 

products to third parties, please pass on a copy of this information or inform the contact person 

below. 

 
Please retain this information at least until the measure has been implemented. 

 
The Federal Institute for Drugs and Medical Devices has received a copy of this 

“Urgent Safety Notice”. 
 
 
 

Contact person: 
 

 

Ms. Natalia Rommel 

Natalia.Rommel@frei-ag.de Service 

Consulting / Customer Support 
 
 
 

 
FREI AG Aktive Reha-Systeme 

Kirchzarten, Germany, May 2018 
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